Dear Parents & Guardians, 
Welcome to the 2021-2022 school year! Things have started off with some beautiful weather, seeing new faces, and reuniting with old friends.  It’s been a great start so far. 

I would like to take a moment and introduce myself. My name is Stephanie MacKenney, and I am the primary Phys. Ed. teacher at RVMS this year. I have been warmly welcomed by the staff, administration, and students in the first couple days of classes. 

I have 2 kids aged 3 ½ & 2. They are a joy and make me laugh all the time. (Even if bedtime is another story 😊 ) I enjoy sailing, running, paddling boarding, and hiking. Being outside this time of year is so invigorating and refreshing! I was quite surprised and pleased to see the trail behind the school and the condition that the fields are in. 

I am looking forward to a great year learning new things, bringing fresh ideas to the table, and honouring the legacy that RVMS holds with its Phys.Ed. program. With the upmost safety and care in mind, I hope to have an amazing year the Raider Way! 
If you have any questions, comments or concerns, please do not hesitate to reach out. I can be reached by email at: 

stephanie.mackenney@nbed.nb.ca
Kind Regards, 

Stephanie MacKenney
Phys. Ed
River Valley Middle School
Grand Bay Primary 
